# Minutes of the Loppergarth Playground & Community Group 12<sup>th</sup> December 2017 at The Wellington Inn. Loppergarth

Present: Lynne, Julie, Julia, Sandy, Angela Apologies: Joe & Ang

Minutes from the last meeting: (14th November 2017) Taken as a true and accurate record.

## Actions from the last meeting:

Playground/Children Playing road and 20mph signs have been ordered.

Telephone box light/PPC – Still no progress on this matter.

#### Maintenance:

Greg has started the Fencing and will have it done by the end of the year. Parish Council to be invoiced for this work by Greg when it is completed.

It was agreed that we ask Peter Clarke to repair the Gap under the slide.

Peter Clarke (SLDC Park Inspector) to visit the site tomorrow morning to discuss proposed new equipment with Lynne, Julie and Sandy.

Parking lines for the car park have been proposed and Janet Willis is looking into this for us but does'nt think it is very likely.

The path up to the field was cleared up to the top of the hill on 9<sup>th</sup> December, many thanks to Sandy and all who helped.

Drains have been cleared.

## Fundraising:

Lynne to look into Community Grant of £1,500 and provide quotes for the new equipment to be sent in with an application.

Portridges have been contacted regarding the proposed wine and cheese evening but he will charge £24 per head which we felt was too expensive so the committee discussed doing our own 'fun wine tasting quiz' in the new year. Details to be confirmed.

### **Any Other Business:**

It was suggested that flyers be delivered to new residents telling them about the committee and inviting them to join in.

Angela reported that there is a 'Connecting Cumbria' meeting to be held at the Football Club, Park Road, Swarthmoor on 22 January to regarding Fibre Broadband.

Julie mentioned the problem of parking by the school and is to contact Janet Willis and Helen Madden to ask if double yellow lines down one side of the road would be possible.

**Date for next meeting:** 9<sup>th</sup> January 2018 **Meeting closed at:** 8.20pm